
Summary of Bill (as amended):


AB 458 makes changes regarding K-12 instruction in human growth and development (sex education).  Under current law, if a school district chooses to teach sex education, they have the option to select the material being taught.  Also, school districts currently must create community advisory committees composed of parents, teachers, school administrators, pupils, health care professionals, members of the clergy, and other residents of the school district to assist the school board with the development of curriculum for sexual education.





AB 458 requires that if a school district teaches sexual education, it must use curriculum that addresses 8 major areas, is age appropriate, and is scientifically accurate. The bill also allows volunteer health care providers to provide instruction on topics related to human growth and development.  This reverses a compromise in 2005 on legislation authored by Rep. Richards (2005 Act 188).





Assembly Amendment 1 to AB 458 is mostly technical, but does change language to allow the sex education curriculum to be available to parents at all times.  Under the original language it was only available prior to implementation.   [AA1 adopted 13-0]


Assembly Amendment 2 to AB 458 adds legal guardians as individuals who may authorize a child to opt-out of sexual education instruction.   [AA2 adopted 13-0]





Fiscal Effect:


This fiscal effect of the bill is indeterminate.  DOA states that the volunteer health providers who teach in school would essentially be agents of the state, and the state could be liable for their actions, including any legal action.  DPI indicated that there could be costs associated with applying for federal funds, and for implementing the new curriculum.





Supporters Message:


This bill is needed to curb the teen birth rate, which is higher in the US than it is in Europe.


Parents are still able to opt-out their children from instruction of this material


School districts retain the choice not to teach sexual education at all.


The bill only covers public schools.





Opponents Message:


This bill would allow organizations like Planned Parenthood to become state agents and to instruct children in sex education.


The hard work of developing a curriculum by community advisory committees would be wiped out.


There is no choice as to what school districts could teach. They are required to teach exactly what the bill language contains.


While the benefits and reasons for abstaining from sexual activity would be required to be taught, abstinence-only and abstinence-centered programs would be eliminated.





Key Supporters:


Rep. Grigsby, Rep. Roys, Sen. Taylor (authors); Planned Parenthood; NARAL; WEAC; DPI; DHS; ACLU


Key Opponents:


Sen. Grothman; WI Family Action; Pro-Life Wisconsin; 


Committee Vote:


On October 27, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Education recommended passage of AB 458, as amended, on a vote of 8-5. [Davis, Nass, Townsend, Vukmir & Nygren voted No.]





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Luke Bacher; Office of Rep. Brett Davis (6-1192)
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